MINUTES OF THE GVC MEETING HELD
SATURDAY, DECEMBER 9, 2017
The meeting was called to order at 8:49 pm by President Joyce Jackson. Location of the meeting was at the home of member, Ed Kottmeier. Ed and Christy McCutcheon hosted the GVC Christmas Party. 29 members were present. 
The minutes of the November 14, 2017 meeting were sent to members on December 8, 2017. A motion was made to accept the minutes. Motion carried. 
President report: Membership dues for 2018 must be paid by December 31, 2017, in order to remain an active member. This is a requirement of the GVC by-laws. 
Secretary report: New members, Jennifer Jeffrey, Donna Manley, Doug and Andrea Gray, and guest, Allison Manley, were welcomed to the meeting/party. 
Treasurer report: Debbie Baker reported the income and expenses of the Field Trial and one expense for the Specialty. We have collected some dues via PayPal this month and several members are paying at the Christmas Party tonight. The club is solvent. Debbie provided a written report of the transactions and supporting documentation. 
COMMITTEES
Field Trial: Justin Hess reported that the Field Trial will be held on October 6-7, 2018. A practice field trial will be held at Jim Edgar/Panther Creek Fish and Wildlife Area in Chandlerville, IL on February 17-18, 2018. This practice field trial will be for training purposes. No judges will be present. 
Specialty: Kristi Shaw mentioned that the trophy sign-up sheets were passed around at the Christmas Party. We are again using an automated, online sign-up service, SignUp Genius, to solicit additional trophy sponsors. 
Mock Hunt Test: The Mock Hunt test is scheduled for Saturday, March 17, 2018. Discussion on this event is tabled until the January meeting.
Hunt Test: The Hunt Test is planned for Saturday-Sunday, March 24-25, 2018. Nothing new to report this month. 
Rescue: We have a few members who have rescued dogs and are now members. All the families are doing well. We do not have any dogs in rescue at this time. 
OLD BUSINESS
The club has determined that the name of the list of breeders, who are members, is now “Member Breeders.” This list will not refer breeders to the public, it will only provide a list of members who breed vizslas. 
We are in the process of creating a “knowledge database”, which will list various areas of expertise, skills and abilities of our members. This database will be shared only among members. 

NEW BUSINESS
Chad Chadwell, as the president of the Field Trial Club of Illinois, spoke about the sport of field trialing in Illinois. The club encourages sportsmanship and cooperation among the various breeds, trial clubs, and individual enthusiasts. It assists and advises member clubs and works towards establishment and maintenance of permanent grounds in Illinois to be used for field trials. GVC is a member of the FTCI. Entries are $ 1.00 per dog, per entry, and the money goes toward the improvement of the land used for field trials. The grounds are used by the public. The grounds at Jim Edgar/Panther Creek Fish and Wildlife Area need improvement and the club may be working to improve them. A meeting of the FTCI club will be held on July 14, 2018 at Jacksonville, IL. 
Election of Officers: The nominating committee of Ed Rosenbaum, Joyce Jackson and Val Smith, prepared a slate of officers and board member for 2018-2019. The slate put forth the following nominees: Scott Martin, as Vice President; Mary Martin, as Secretary (second two-year term); Debbie Baker as Treasurer (second two-year term) and Peggy Sieve as Board Member. There were no nominations from the floor. A motion to accept the slate was made. Motion carried. 
Dues for the 2018 year: Per our bylaws, dues for each member must be paid by December 31, 2017. Some members paid dues at the GVC Christmas Party. You may pay via PayPal on our GVC website: 
http://www.gatewayvizslaclub.com/renew/ 
You may also pay by mailing a check to Debbie Baker, our Treasurer. 
Our next meeting will be held on Tuesday, January 9, 2018 at Rib City, 1181 Colonnade Center, Des Peres, MO at 6:30 pm. 
Meeting adjourned at 9:10 pm 
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